CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
AUGUST 15, 2023

5:49 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Greg South, David lvey,
and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by David Ivey and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes
were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as
presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $519,492.21 were then presented for consideration for payment. Greg South made
the motion that the bills be approved as presented. David Ivey seconded the motion and the bills were
approved for payment. Terry Kiser abstained.

The next item on the agenda was the Alabama Cybersecurity Grant. Terry Kiser made the motion to
proceed with the application for participation in the State of Alabama’s SLCGP Program. Jubal Feazell
seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Resolution 2023-21 was next on the agenda. Greg South made the motion to approve Resolution
2023-21. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the motion carried.

After the Police and Fire Reports, there were no visitor comments.
In Council reports, John Lawrence was absent.
Richard Williams wanted to thank the Street Department for cutting right of ways in District 2.

Jubal Feazell gave information for the Anniston Star Reader’s Choice Awards. Josh Parker from Police,
Richard McCain from Fire, and Chief Nathan Johnson were all recognized.

Caleb Pope was absent.

Greg South said he was thankful to be in a peace loving City. He told how Piedmont was growing. He is
very proud for all the positive feedback he is getting from citizens. He would like to the thank God for all
the blessings that have been given for Piedmont.

David lvey agrees with Greg’s comments. He would like an updated report from Avenu for the auditing
work they are doing for the City.

Terry Kiser had no report.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that Michael Bright would be finishing the columns at the Civic Center this
week.



In the Mayor’s comments he reported that the next Council meeting would be September 5. He told
Council that school has started back and be aware of some traffic issues around the school. He told that
the new football season is upon us. The Kickoff Banquet will be Saturday night and we will play Fyffe in
the jamboree next Friday. He told the Council of a meeting with Mark Gidley at Southside on Thursday
night at 6:30 pm. He invited the Council and said we would be leaving at 5:30 pm. In closing, he wanted
to thank all City workers for the hard work they do.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:11 pm.



